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Committment to
the Community

Metropolitan Police Department’s
(MPD) “National Night Out” and “Beat
the Streets” events; 
Advisory Neighborhood Commission
(ANC) and MPD Citizen Advisory
Council (CAC) community meetings; 
Collaborating with D.C. Public Library,
ANC 7F, MPD’s PSA 702 Outreach Team,
and Court Services and Offender
Supervision Agency (CSOSA) for
community centered events and
presentations; and 
Working with American University and
Dunbar High School’s Law and Policy
Program to educate students on how
the adult felony sentencing process
works in the District. 

How to Book : If you would like the
Commission to host a presentation or
participate in a community event, email
us at scdc@dc.gov. 

The Commission is focused on educating
the public on how the Voluntary
Sentencing Guidelines (Guidelines)
operate. The agency has participated in a
variety of in-person and virtual events to
provide information and gather feedback
from the public. Some of the events
include: 

The agency hosted its first virtual
community event that provided the public
with an overview of the adult felony
sentencing process. This event also
provided attendees with the opportunity
to ask the Commission staff questions.
The Commission will be hosting more
events like this over the next year. 

mailto:scdc@dc.gov


Re-Envisioning
Our Connection
With
Practitioners

The Commission has made major
strides in expanding the agency’s
outreach to meet the educational
needs of public safety and criminal
justice practitioners who utilize the
Guidelines on a regular basis. To
accomplish this, the Commission has
begun creating and advertising
trainings to criminal justice and legal
agencies and organizations who may
be interested in learning more about
the Sentencing Commission and the
D.C. Voluntary Sentencing Guidelines.  

In October, the Commission hosted its
first Citywide D.C. Voluntary
Sentencing Guidelines Training open
to criminal justice and public safety
practitioners. In the coming year, the
Commission looks to host similar
events.

How to Book: If you would like the
Commission to host a training for your
organization or agency, email us at
scdc@dc.gov. You can also visit the
agency’s website
(www.sentencing.dc.gov) and fill out
the “Request Training on the
Voluntary Sentencing Guidelines”
form on the “Training” page under the
“Services” Tab that is located on the
website’s navigation bar. 

https://www.bing.com/ck/a?!&&p=afca48ae13c96d4eJmltdHM9MTcwMTMwMjQwMCZpZ3VpZD0wOWMzMDJhNC00NDVmLTY0ZGItMzBkOC0xMDk3NDU1ODY1MmQmaW5zaWQ9NTYyNA&ptn=3&ver=2&hsh=3&fclid=09c302a4-445f-64db-30d8-10974558652d&u=a1L3Nob3A_cT1yZS1lbnZpc2lvbmluZyZGT1JNPVNIT1BQQSZvcmlnaW5JR1VJRD05QUMzQkQ1RTY5REM0OEY2ODcxMzk0RkYzNzI5QTczNw&ntb=1
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What led to your decision to pursue
law as a career

I had the desire to become a lawyer
since the age of 7. I spent a lot of my
youth watching my family members
participate in local politics and serve
in my community. Their service and
commitment to helping others
inspired me to pursue this career
path. 

Commission
Member
Highlight
Erika McJimpsey

If you could wave a magic wand, what change (if any) would you like to see in
the criminal justice community?

I would increase the number of restorative justice programs that address the
root causes of criminal behavior and recidivism, particularly among the youth.
I would also recreate communities, like the ones that I grew up in, where
neighbors were more like families rather than strangers. Most youth violence
is centered in communities where youth live. I would create more positive and
sustainable changes where youth, who are “at-risk”, live. 

HOW LONG HAVE YOU SERVED ON THE
COMMISSION?

I have been a member of the
Commission since July 2023 

What is one of the most difficult
criminal justice issues you have
faced in your career? 

Addressing the denial of access to
justice that many homeless
individuals face when they are
charged, and or convicted of criminal
offenses. 

What do you like to do in your free
time? 

In my free time, I enjoy traveling with
my family. 

What is your favorite part about
being on the Commission?

I am passionate about pursing
policies and programs that promote
access to justice. I get an
opportunity, through my role on the
Commission, to make
recommendations that impact
access to justice for those who are
impacted by criminal justice. When
fairness is at the forefront of decision
making everyone benefits



New Resource Page
Dedicated to Practitioners 

Are you a practitioner who uses
the Guidelines? The

Commission has created a new
Guidelines Resources Page that

allows practitioners quick
access to pertinent D.C.

Voluntary Sentencing
Guidelines tools. Visit the

Commission’s website and
click the “Guidelines Resource

Page” tab. 

Recent Publications 

The approval of the 2023 D.C. Voluntary Sentencing Guidelines Manual;
The ranking of the felony offenses contained in the “Prioritizing Public Safety
Emergency Amendment Act of 2023”; and

 For more information, view the “Guidelines Alerts” section of the Commission’s
website. 

The agency’s recent publications and methods of social media outreach to District
residents. 

The Commission’s next meeting will be held on Tuesday, January 16, 2024, at 5 PM. To
view previous meeting agendas, minutes, and recordings, visit the Commission’s

website and click “Commission Meetings” under the “Information” tab. 

During the Commission’s recent meetings the following topics were discussed:

Overview of Recent Commission Monthly Meetings 

Fast Facts on Robbery Arrest to
Sentencing Trends; 
Fast Facts on FY2023 Rule 11(c)(1)
(C) Pleas; 
Fast Facts on Felony Drug Offenses; 
Rule 11(c)(1)(C) Plea Quarterly
Reports; 
Issue Paper on Arrest to Sentencing
Trends by Ward; 
The 2023 D.C. Voluntary Sentencing
Guidelines Manual; and 
A Past Data Response on 15+ Year
Sentences. 

Over the past couple of months, the
Commission has released a multitude
of publications. These include: 

To view these reports and others, visit
the Commission’s website and click
“Publications” under the
“Information” tab. 
  

Guidelines Feedback Is Always Welcomed! 

The D.C. Sentencing Commission welcomes feedback regarding the
D.C. Voluntary Sentencing Guidelines and its application. Visit our

website and leave your feedback on our anonymous digital
feedback form. 


